ERLAND LEE (MUSEUM) HOME

Mrs. Margaret Zoeller, Chairman

Approximately 380 persons visited the Home on
Simcoe Area Day. Grape juice and old fashioned
cookies were enjoyed while all the guests received a
specially designed “‘thank-you™ button.

The members donated crafts to be sold during WI
Week, proceeds to be added to the Foundation Fund.

All the demonstrators and hostesses were in old-lash-
ioned costume, with everyone having an opportunity to
see through the Home and Drive House.

ASSESSMENT TO REMAIN

Because of the high cost of operation it was decided
to leave the .10¢ assessment on the fee sheet for 1981.

Also to encourage all branches to make a further
contribution to the Foundation Fund. With inflation and
higher costs, it was agreed, if the Foundation Fund
could be increased, the money available for operating
costs also would increase.

KEEP THINGS GOING
The Committee needs more help. With that thought
in mind the work load should shift, with a greater
degree of participation by more members.

MAKE THINGS HAPPEN

The special days and activities were enthusiastically
endorsed.

For starters, it was unanimously agreed that the Lece
should become better known, not only by the WI
members but also by the community.

A tape and slide presentation will be offered to all
Area Conventions in 1980. Board Directors will be
responsible for notifying areas.

Neighborhood Days will be incorporated into WI
Week. The Community has been invited to come and
visit the Lee the first week in June.

The Committee will strive to promote the Lee in
travel and tourist brochures.

Visiting Hours

Monday through Friday
Every month except February
10.00 am — 3.00 pm
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